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Mayor’s Roundtable

On January 23rd the City hosted a Mayor’s Roundtable with Mayor Harry Price.  Thirty downtown businesspersons and residents were in attendance.  The Roundtable is a part of the City’s outreach to the business community to understand current issues and to identify actions the City could take to provide assistance.  The following is a summary of the top issues, and the response from the City.

Issue:  Homeless:  The downtown area is too accommodating for the homeless, so it is attracting more vagrants.

Suggestions:  Encourage video surveillance, discourage homeless services in downtown, and enhance property maintenance and lighting, particularly in alleys or doorways that provide shelter.

City Response.  The Police Department reorganized in December to create five Public Service Areas.  Lt. John Dugan is assigned to the South PSA that includes downtown.  Please call him with your comments or concerns at 428-7340 or e-mail him at jdugan@ci.fairfield.ca.us.  Merchants and residents are encouraged to participate in the Citizen Academy to see how the Police Department works.  If someone witnesses panhandling, public urination, vandalism, etc., please call the Police Department.  The Police Department will work with Community Development to consider an incentive program to for video surveillance and lighting.  

Issue:  Inadequate Property Maintenance:  The poor maintenance of property, particularly along Texas Street discourages quality retailers and leads to higher building vacancies and lower rents, which then discourages property owners from making substantial investments in building enhancements.

Suggestions:  Use code enforcement to require building maintenance.  Create an incentive program to encourage new investments.  The old façade improvement program needs to be streamlined and shouldn’t have so much paperwork.  Encourage attractive temporary window displays in vacant tenant spaces.

City Response.  The City will present a plan for code enforcement and a new façade improvement program to the FDA Board in April that will be responsive to the comments received.

Issue:  Street Closures for Special Events.  The streets close too early for the downtown events and it seems nothing is happening to justify the closure.  No Parking signs go up too early and discourage customers just by their presence.  Businesses are hurt when no parking is available for customers during special events.

Suggestions:  Close the streets “just in time”, consider ways to avoid posting the no parking signs so early, or design the signs to make it clear that parking is OK before the street is closed, reserve parking spaces for businesses that depend on deliveries or adjacent parking to function during special events.

City Response.  The present system of street closures will be evaluated in response to the concerns, including a review of the street closure timing and the no-parking sign design.  Also, “reserved parking” will be considered during special events.  A report will be provided to the FDA Board by April.

Issue:  Downtown Business Recruitment.  There are more vacant spaces in the downtown now than in the past.  The slow economy is hurting businesses.  A shared vision is needed for downtown.

Suggestions:  Investment into buildings will draw more customers.  White tablecloth restaurants should be encouraged, but retail uses should not be discouraged anywhere along Texas Street.

City Response:  The City is preparing an 80 to 80 Corridor Plan and additional community involvement is desired.  A market study for the corridor and development feasibility study for infill projects is now being completed.  

On recruitment, the Community Development Department has assigned a new staff person to retail business recruitment, including the 80 to 80 Corridor.  Lorraine Fernandez is working with both FDA and the North Texas Street Business Association.  FDA Staff will provide a monthly vacant building inventory and Lorraine will match prospective tenants to available spaces.  The community could assist by providing suggestions of successful businesses in other downtowns to Lorraine and she will follow up.  To contact Lorraine with suggestions, call or write her at 707/428-7727 or lfernandez@ci.fairfield.ca.us.  Participation by merchants in the FDA Business Development Committee is also needed.

Regarding business assistance, the City is a direct lender for small companies.  The city contracts with the Small Business Assistance Center (SBDC) to provide financial consultation, and a seminar is being planned to discuss business planning during economic downturns.  Also, the City works with the Employment Training Panel (ETP) to provide grants to companies for training.

Issue:  Inadequate Directional Signs to Parking Lots.  Parking in the downtown seems inadequate and customers don’t know were parking is available.  The parking signs that are installed are not very invisible.

Suggestions:  Consider removing the clutter from downtown street poles and providing larger, more visible parking directional signs.  Clean up the parking lots and enhance lighting.

City Response.  The decorative light poles along Texas Street will be repainted this year.  Prior to that the City will provide to the FDA Board a recommendation on which existing graphics and signs should be removed, and what opportunities exist to enhance the parking directional signs.  In addition, the Community Development Department will seek grant funding to enhance the existing downtown parking lots.  Funding does not exist to add additional parking.

Issue:  Inadequate Landscape Maintenance.  Leaves pile up on side streets and sidewalks.  Leaf blowers project debris onto parked cars.  Dumping occurs in alleys and spaces behind buildings.  A better program is needed for clean up after special events.

City Response.  The City is negotiating the landscape maintenance contract with Tru-Green and will try to address these issues.  However, clean up on the side streets are not included with the landscape maintenance district, so a new source of funding will be needed.  Regarding leaf blowers, the City will consider the use of vacuums.  The City will also work with Solano Garbage to improve pick up of dumped items.  When merchants or residents see dumping occur, please call the city or the FDA office for assistance.  Also, during special events a dump truck will be provided to ensure that the trash containers are not overfilled.

If you would like a copy of the complete minutes, please e-mail Anita at anita@fairfielddowntown.com or call 422-0103 to have copies mailed.

FDA Membership Benefits

· Medical Insurance - Western Health Advantage, Dental Insurance - United Dental (formerly Blue Shield) or Pacific Union Dental and Vision Insurance - call Carlos Badell at 800/870-4510 for more information.

· Reduced rates on pre-sort mailings using the FDA account.

· FREE flyers design for your promotions.

· Free photocopies - you provide the paper.

· Reduced rate advertising in the Daily Republic call Robert Ponce at 427-6965. 

· 20% discount on vision care from Dr. Mark Christensen, 744 Empire St., 425-2187.

· Free Notary Service by appointment only.
· Special FDA room rate at Courtyard by Marriott - Mention FDA membership when making the reservation to obtain the special rate - 422-4111.

· Press release preparation for special promotions.

· Low cost web site design through Garson Design - 428-1743 or www.garsondesign.com.

· Link between the FDA website – www.fairfielddowntown.com and your website.

· Low cost training and seminars through California Main Street and Solano Small Business Development Center.

· Façade Rehabilitation assistance programs through the City of Fairfield.

· Promotional announcements in the FDA newsletter.

· Advocacy with Fairfield Planning and Economic Development Divisions.

· Advertising in the FDA newsletter - $25 for a business card-size ad.

Associate Memberships

Financial institutions, insurance and investment firms were exempt from the PBIA assessment.  Associate Memberships allow those businesses to take an active role in the operations of the organization.  Businesses pay $125 yearly, while individuals pay $35.  This is a way for us to increase active participation from the community and add to the FDA operating funds.  If your business falls into one of these categories and you would like a voice in the decisions made by the organization, contact the office for an application. 

Standing Committees

The National Main Street Center Four Point approach to revitalization is the guideline for our organization.  Within that framework, there are four “standing committees” providing the specific direction.

Organization is the administrative committee and is responsible for membership and fundraising efforts, including the personnel and human resources elements of the non-profit.  Johnnie Milton (438-7306) is chair.

Beautification/Design is responsible for the overall look and maintenance of the district.  Cathi Jasso (428-1105) is chair.  Currently, the committee is working closely with Community Development and Public Works staff to provide public art, better parking signage and lighting to the corridor.

Promotions oversees coordination of our special events through the year.  Joe Caruso (421-8274) and Cathi Jasso (428-1105) are co-chairs.  This year, the committee will work on festival enhancements, including a community- wide committee to oversee all aspects of the major festivals.  High on the list is a seasonal ice rink for downtown through the holiday season.

Business Development focuses on recruiting and retaining businesses in the district.  Galen Lawton (425-8493) and Cliff Gordon (422-0313) are co-chairs this committee.  This committee continues to work with City staff and the Small Business Development Center at Solano Community College to post an available properties report regionally, and to train local businesses to help them survive these challenging economic times. 

Fairfield Downtown Association Board members cannot fill these committees.  Board members are also business owners that are trying to keep their own businesses successful while taking responsibility for the district as a whole.  Please volunteer for service on one of these important committees, and bring your fresh ideas and insights to the work.

2008 Calendar of Events

May 1st-
Certified Farmers Market Opens 

4 p.m. to 8 p.m.

July 4th-
Independence Day Celebration



10 a.m. to 2 p.m.

August 16th-
17th Tomato Festival & 



West Coast BBQ Championship



10 a.m. to 5 p.m. - Saturday AND



11 a.m. to 4 p.m. – Sunday the 17th
October 2nd-
Certified Farmers Market ends



4 p.m. to 8 p.m.

October 11th- 
8th Candy Festival



10 a.m. to 5 p.m.

December 5th- 
Holiday Night of Lights



7 p.m. to 9 p.m.

Please note:  The 17th Annual Tomato Festival will be a two-day event.  After five years of a single day format, we found vendor numbers dropping because of travel expenses associated with a move mid-weekend.  The two-day format allows vendors to drive a distance, set up on Friday and drive home again on Sunday instead of trying to find a second single-day event and moving twice.

Your concerns for street closures are valid, and FDA and City staff will plan the event set up to minimize inconvenience to our merchants.  Your participation in set up of the events would be much appreciated.  With more people helping with the set up of these large events, the total time for set up would be reduced and the dependence on other City crews to place No Parking signs or barricades within their own work schedules would be minimized.

For example, we depend on Public Works Street Division staff to post No Parking signs.  Regulations require that posting take place no less than 24 hours before the closure.  IF WE HAD A DEPENDABLE MERCHANT COMMITTEE TO POST THE SIGNS WE WOULDN’T NEED TO POST THEM AS EARLY AS THEY’RE BEING POSTED NOW.  When we depend on Public Works to post the signs, we are at the mercy of their schedule and workload.  They don’t charge us for their service.

Farmers Market Update

Pacific Coast Farmers Market Association has submitted its annual report on our weekly market.  Among the concerns is a problem with wind and lack of shade on County Center Plaza.  PCFMA suggests moving the market to its Texas Street location between Madison Street and Taylor Street in front of Fairfield Center for Creative Arts (the 1100 block) or to Texas Street in front of the former County Hall of Records (the 700 block).  

The 1100 block allows us easy access to power and sound systems for the musical entertainment and the expanse of the theater courtyard for shade for the elderly market clients.

The 700 block allows us to have a very visible market without the hazards of the windy plaza, but with access to the fountain as entertainment for children on hot days.  It also allows us easy access to the lawn area for children’s activities.

Your input is important!  Please call the FDA office - 422-0103, with your preference for location - the 700 block or the 1100 block of Texas Street.
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California Main Street Conference

Sacramento

The California Main Street Program, State Office of Historic Preservation present their semi-annual network meeting on February 25th, 26th and 27th.  Main Street Program Coordinator Emily Low, Office Assistant and Event Planner Anita Horwath, and Board Members Thomas Randall and Galen Lawton will attend the event.

Topics of discussion include the Ten Principles of the Main Street Program and Promotions Coordination.  In addition, attendees will be able to meet with their State legislators and visit Capital offices.

Emily Low serves as Vice President of California Main Street Alliance, the California Main Street governing organization.

FDA Office to Move

The lease of the current Fairfield Downtown Association office expires on March 31st.  The FDA has been offered a space at 1100 Texas Street, the former Solano Bank space at the corner of Texas Street and Taylor Street.

The FDA has occupied its current space for five years.  The building at 1100 Texas Street was recently purchased by the City of Fairfield for a future redevelopment project.  The FDA would lease the space essentially rent free, but would be responsible for utilities.

Volunteers to help with the move would be greatly appreciated.  Please call the FDA office for more information as it becomes available.




Fairfield Downtown Association

Board of Directors

707/422-0103

www.fairfielddowntown.com
Chair:  Joe Caruso

Starbucks- 421-8274

E-mail- joestryfe@hotmail.com
Term expires June 2008

Vice Chair:  George Romero (Associate Member)

HiTec Cellular- 421-2189

Email- Mrhitec@wmconnect.com

Term expires June 2008

Corresponding Secretary: Marge Block

Napadashery- 428-3332

Email- margeeeeeb@aol.com
Term expires June 2009
Directors:
Phillip Borders, Jr.

Fairfield Insurance Associates

729 Jefferson Street

Email – pbordersjr@hotmail.com

Term expires June 2009

Sheila Costanzo

Hamilton House- 429-2911

Email - hamiltonhousegifts@msn.com
Term expires June 2009

Cliff Gordon

Gordon’s Music & Sound- 422-0313

Email - cgordon@gordonsmusicandsound.com
Term expires June 2010

Cathi Jasso
California Pacific Realty – 428-1105

Email - paccalcat@jccomp.com

Term expires June 2008

Galen Lawton

Everything Green - 425-8493

Email - glawton21@yahoo.com

Term expires June 2007

Johnnie Milton

Cnic Concepts & Designs - 438-7306

Email - JohnnieMilton@sbcglobal.net
Term expires June 2009
Available Position

Term expires June 2010

Tom Work (Ex-Officio Member)
City of Fairfield Arts & Community Events- 428-7622

Email - twork@ci.fairfield.ca.us

Staff:

Anita Horwath - City of Fairfield
Administrative Support & Event Coordinator

Email - ahorwath@ci.fairfield.ca.us or anita@fairfielddowntown.com

Emily Low - City of Fairfield

Main Street Program Coordinator

Email – emily@fairfielddowntown.com or
emlow@ci.fairfield.ca.us
Phone - 422-0103      Fax - 422-1256
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